

File: 0220-01

## THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF VERNON

3400 - 30TH STREET VERNON, BRITISH COLUMBIA V1T 5E6 TELEPHONE (250) 545-1361 FAX (250) 545-4048

August 16, 2018

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

Email: martin@3pr.ca

**RE:** RCMP Appreciation Day

Dear Mr. Von Holst:

Council, at their Regular meeting of August 13, 2018 passed the following motion:

"THAT Council authorize the Mayor, on behalf of Council to provide a letter of support to the RCMP Day Committee for their efforts to move forward with a petition signed by Canadian citizens that will be directed to the Province of British Columbia and the Government of Canada to ultimately acknowledge February 1<sup>st</sup> as 'Royal Canadian Mounted Police Day'

## CARRIED"

On behalf of Council, we support the initiative that February 1<sup>st</sup> be recognized as Royal Canadian Mounted Police Day to acknowledge and recognize the men and women of the RCMP who have given much to our communities in terms of service and sacrifice.

Sincerely

ÁÌtbal Mund Mayor

copy: Council

Eric Foster, MLA Mel Arnold, MP

Supt. S Baher, RCMP Vernon